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NOTE: The following is a compiled list of public comments concerning the Teanaway Community Forest, 

received at the Advisory Committee meeting at the Teanaway Grange, from letters, and from the online 

survey tool. 

Teanaway Community Forest – public comments given at the Advisory 

Committee meeting, 1/8/2015 

 Bill Carroll – President of ORV group in Wenatchee; there are 100 members. The foundation of 

the group is youth. They are for recreation and fun, they do not want more restrictions 

 Glenn Glover (provided handout) – With the Evergreen Mountain Bike Alliance. The document he 

provided shows motorized and non-motorized trail opportunities around the TCF.  Mountain 

bikes and other user groups get displaced by motorized vehicles, applauds the AC in their 

addressing displacement concerns. One item missing from the recreation planning guidance and 

discussion on handout today.  Ask that Rec planning committee look at the broader landscape 

around the TCF when considering recreation needs in the TCF.  

 Sean Clarke (provided handout) – All recreation users can get along and use the Teanaway. All 

user groups deserve an opportunity to use the Teanaway. Consider some shared trails, some 

single use trails.  Perhaps you can’t have a completely silent forest, but you can disperse use to 

avoid noise impacts. 

 Jack Jenson – Teanaway farmer. He raised the question about conflict with the proposed use of 

motorized vehicles use in the Teanaway and the statute that does not include motorized use 

(with the exception of snowmobiles). Statue does not include ORV use and ORV use conflicts with 

fish and wildlife goals.  Request that DNR and DFW address this issue. 

 

Teanaway Community Forest – public comments given as letters, 

1/8/2015 – 2/6/2015 

February 2, 2015 

 Dear Commissioner Berndt, 

 We are writing to you regarding the Teanaway Community Forest, specifically the issue of motorized 

vehicles in the forest.  We are landowners on the Teanaway River and frequent users of the forest.  All 

motorized vehicles were prohibited by the previous owner, American Forest Resources, due to rampant 

disregard of the rules, disruption of the land and fire danger.   In spite of this prohibition, motorcycle 

riders have continued to ride in the forest over the last year, disregarding the interim rules, creating trail 

damage, erosion from riding off trail, noise, pollution, trauma to wild life and dangerous encounters with 

other users.    

 All this is quite evident to us as horse riders and also to hikers, birders, mountain bikers, neighboring 

property owners and the many others who enjoy the beauty and quiet of the Teanaway Forest. 
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 The major stated goal of the State for this Community Forest is related to water issues critical to the 

entire Yakima Basin—better water quality, better natural water storage, increased water flow.  In that 

light, we find it totally incongruous that motorcycle use is even a consideration in the Teanaway.   

 In addition, we have learned that there are already hundreds of miles of trails in the immediately 

surrounding areas open to motorcycles.    

 We have worked diligently to advocate for keeping the Teanaway Community Forest non-motorized.  We 

have talked with many members of the Advisory Committee, written comments, gone to the meetings 

and spoken at public comment opportunities about our experiences with motorcycles in the forest.    

 We are contacting you directly, as we have been told that you are hearing from local motorcycle rider 

organizations as well as from lobbyists for national motorcycle groups and industry, mostly representing 

people who have never been anywhere near the Teanaway Community Forest.  We have worked 

diligently to make our voices heard through the Advisory Committee, but want to directly request your 

help to maintain this lovely area as a refuge for water quality, fish, wildlife and non-motorized recreation. 

 Sincerely,  

 Sharon and Jack Jenson 

drsharonj@hotmail.com, jenson_jack@msn.com          

 

mailto:drsharonj@hotmail.com
mailto:jenson_jack@msn.com
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- Pamphlet provided by Sean Clarke
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Teanaway Community Forest, public comments given to the online 
survey tool 

12/10/14-1/7/2015 

Total Comments - 103 
 

Protect and enhance the water supply and protect the watershed – 0 comments 

Conserve and restore vital habitat for fish, including steelhead, spring chinook, and bull 

trout, and wildlife, including deer, elk, large predators, and spotted owls – 1 comment 

01/18/2015 The biggest threat to the Teanaway river  is warm water.  This is caused by low water 

during hot weather.  Deep pools are important to keep the water cooler and make sure the water gets 

soaked into the ground , raising the water table instead of rushing off to other places.  The deep pools 

also settle out sediment.  Removing logs and natural debris  is not good for the river.   

Maintain working lands for forestry and domestic livestock grazing while protecting key 

watershed functions and aquatic habitat – 2 comments 

01/18/2015 is very damaging to the river.  Without the tree cover to soften the rainfall, it runs off the 

dry parched land and washes sediment into the rivers.  It causes flooding and the river to change course, 

which has happened often in recent years.  When a river changes course, it washes thousands of tons of  

dirt down the river, clogging up the gravel downstream where fish eggs are laid.  And it clogs irrigation 

pipes downstream.  It also warms the river because now the river bed is wider and the deep holes have 

been filled in with sediment.  Logging also sows the land with weeds.  As every gardener knows, disturbed 

land will grow a big crop of weeds.  It is impossible to stop it without  heavy use of herbicides and sowing 

of non native grasses.  The herbicides will end up in the river and affect the fish.  It also ends up in the 

wildlife who drink the water.  I have seen hundreds of acres of weeds come after logging in Teanaway.  

Tarweed grows in the roads, bull thistle, knapweed, goldenrod, scotch broom, and non native grasses are 

common in the logged over land in Teanaway.   These weeds dry out in summer and create a fire danger.  

The native grass that grows under the pine trees stayed green all summer even during drought.  It, 

coupled with the virgin pine was very fire resistant.  After logging, the young trees start sprouting up in 

thickets.  Some of these are growing just a foot apart.  They will never be able to grow into adult trees, 

but they provide great fodder for spruce budworm and tinder for fire.  Logging does not decrease the fire 

danger, with the dried slash left on the ground, dried weeds and grass, and small crowded trees, it greatly 

increases the danger. 

01/18/2015 I hope you don't limit the number of cows allowed in the forest.  It has been my 

observation that the cattle are good for the land.  They eat down the brush and dried grass that create a 

fire danger.  They also eat down the weeds that smother the new trees that are starting to grow after 

being logged.  The river is mostly rocky banks and stream beds so very little sediment is stirred up by the 

cattle when they come to drink.  They have been a natural part of the landscape here for a hundred 

years.  They are important to the ecosystem. 
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Maintain and where possible expand recreational opportunities consistent with watershed 

protection, for activities such as hiking, fishing, hunting, camping, birding and 

snowmobiling – 27 comments 

02/03/2015 Motorized vehicles deserve the right to export the land that we support   

02/02/2015 Dear TCFAC members,    We are writing to you regarding the Teanaway Community 

Forest, specifically the issue of motorized vehicles in the forest.  We are landowners on the Teanaway 

River and frequent users of the forest.  All motorized vehicles were prohibited by the previous owner, 

American Forest Resources, due to rampant disregard of the rules, disruption of the land and fire danger.   

In spite of this prohibition, motorcycle riders have continued to ride in the forest over the last year, 

disregarding the interim rules, creating trail damage, erosion from riding off trail, noise, pollution, trauma 

to wild life and dangerous encounters with other users.       All this is quite evident to us as horse riders 

and also to hikers, birders, mountain bikers, neighboring property owners and the many others who enjoy 

the beauty and quiet of the Teanaway Forest.    The major stated goal of the State for this Community 

Forest is related to water issues critical to the entire Yakima Basin—better water quality, better natural 

water storage, increased water flow.  In that light, we find it totally incongruous that motorcycle use is 

even a consideration in the Teanaway.      In addition, we have learned that there are already hundreds of 

miles of trails in the immediately surrounding areas open to motorcycles.       We have worked diligently 

to advocate for keeping the Teanaway Community Forest non-motorized.  We have talked with many 

members of the Advisory Committee, written comments, gone to the meetings and spoken at public 

comment opportunities about our experiences with motorcycles in the forest.       We are contacting you 

directly, as we have been told that you are hearing from local motorcycle rider organizations as well as 

from lobbyists for national motorcycle groups and industry, mostly representing people who have never 

been anywhere near the Teanaway Community Forest.  We have worked diligently to make our voices 

heard through the Advisory Committee, but want to directly request your help to maintain this lovely 

area as a refuge for water quality, fish, wildlife and non-motorized recreation.    Sincerely,     Sharon and 

Jack Jenson  drsharonj@hotmail.com, jenson_jack@msn.com            

02/01/2015 I am responding to Goal 3, Recreation, Objective 2, Trails.      I urge the committee to take 

the option of new motorcycle use off the table.  Motorcycle use is simply not compatible with protection 

of the watershed.       The issue of the three USFS trails is more complicated.  Areas of the TCF have been 

used to access these trails, but the fact remains that this use has been illegal. Because of the negative 

impacts of motorcycles,  I believe there should be no motorcycle trails in the TCF.     The West Fork 

Teanaway River trail can be accessed from the Salmon la Sac side.  Therefore I would urge you to cut off 

all access from the TCF side.      A good portion of the Middle Fork trail from the trailhead at the Middle 

Fork Teanaway Road to the junction with the Way Creek trail goes through the TCF.  This trail is close to 

the river with several river crossings.  Motorcycle use on this trail would damage the watershed.  

Therefore it would be prudent to permanently close that section to motorcycles.  The rest of the Middle 

Fork trail could still be accessed via Way Creek.     With the addition of the previous sections of DNR land 

to the TCF, more than half of the trail to Yellow Hill is in the TFC. Therefore, in keeping with my 

contention that there should be no motorcycle use in the TCF, I believe Trail 1222 should be closed from 

Rd. 113 on the TCF end to Yellow Hill.  That trail still could be access from the myriad of trails open to 

motorcycles northwest of Yellow Hill.     Eva Tyler, Cle Elum 

01/29/2015 I believe that it should be open to motorcycle hikers bikers horses  
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01/27/2015 Please protect the Teanaway Community Forest by restricting its use to passive non-

consumptive activities. 

01/27/2015 Keep access closed to everyone pro tem.  Making exceptions for birders or other 

recreationists allows the "me too'ers" to piggy back. If access is to be gained for foot travel through 

private property it should be done much later. 

01/26/2015 I an an avid birdwatcher, and for the past 20 years spend money and recreational time 

every spring, summer, fall and winter in the Cle Ellum area driving your roads and walking your trails to 

look at birds.  I travel from the Seattle area with at least 3 other friends, and oftentimes 7-12 people.  We 

stay in your local motels, eat in your local restaurants, fill our cars with your local gas.  I am one of 

hundreds of birders who love to bird the Cle Ellum area.  We consistently and regularly provide 

substantial visitor dollars to your local economy.  In addition to,  I've made an annual two-night, two-day 

trip the past 8 years to participate in the Cle Ellum Christmas Bird Count in mid December.  Over 20 other 

birders also participate.  I estimate we spend $4500-$5000 visiting your area for this event each year.  For 

the most part, your forests are quiet, the machine sounds are few, we rarely come across ATVs or other 

noise makers and land damage makers.  I hope you will give consideration to keeping your forests quiet 

and to a large extent roadless and inaccessible. 

01/26/2015 Hi there,  I go up to the community forest all the time and ride motorcycle a lot up there 

and hoping that the advisory committee does not take away the trails for motorcycles and instead makes 

them multi use trails like they are now.  Hopefully the committee will put in more motorized trails to 

make loops and make those trails multipurpose trails too. 

01/25/2015 This is a lovely bit of habitat for wildlife. While I understand the value of outdoor 

recreation for people, I hope that in the future management of this area, you will not allow motorized 

vehicles over the ENTIRE area, but leave it to birds and peds. Thanks. 

01/25/2015 I am a birder and believe birding habitat needs to be kept free of the intrusions of dirt 

bikes, quads, jeeps and other noisy and destructive intrusions. Please consult with wildlife advocates 

before succumbing to pressure of dirt-crunching, "tear it up" yahoos.  

01/25/2015 The Teanaway Community Forest should be left as natural as possible. Wildlife 

preservation should be a top priority.  All terrain vehicles and snow mobiles should be greatly restricted, if 

not all together excluded from the management plan. 

01/24/2015 I would like hiking opportunities in the Teanaway Forest. Please no dirt bikes and ORV's. 

01/24/2015 I would like to see at least part of the managed as a wildlife refuge without ORV, dirt bike, 

snowmobile usage.  Perhaps other parts could have recreational usage and hunting if that would make 

everyone happy.  However in this case I would hope that there would be a study to determine which 

areas would be most appropriate for which usage. 

01/24/2015 Please do not open this area to off-road vehicles.   

01/24/2015 Please make some provisions for ORV activity in the new Community Forest. I'm getting 

too old to pack camping gear into the woods and an atv makes remote areas accessible. 
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01/19/2015 Looking beyond whatever rules are imposed for motorized travel I hope the committee 

understands that without enforcement  the rules are meaningless. In as much as I would like to ride my 

quad up there in a responsible way I know all too well the end result would be detrimental to our 

beautiful valley.  Respectfully , Gary Fletcher , Resident 

01/18/2015 Please keep this forest non-motorized. The fire danger is so high, and motors will drive 

out the wonderful wildlife that inhabit this area. The fragile Tenanway would be destroyes by ORVs. 

01/18/2015 I am concerned about the risk of fire in the Teanaway Community Forest.  There is  a 

continually  strong wind that blows through the Kittitas Valley, the summers are very dry, the foliage is 

dried grass, brush and evergreen trees and many of these trees are damaged by the spruce bud worm.   

There is only one exit from the Teanaway Valley.  If that exit was blocked by fire, many could become 

trapped there.  So fire is a big concern.  To minimize this danger, I would hope that camping only be 

allowed in designated campgrounds, campfires prohibited outside of official fire pits, and motor vehicles 

prohibited.  My concern about the use of motorcycles in the Teanaway Community Forest is the risk of 

fire.  The forest service trails go through rugged terrain and so off trail travel is not as tempting. The 

danger of fire is not as great here with the motorbikes.   The Community Forest is more open pine forest 

and it is very easy to go off trail with a motorbike.  It would only take one person doing this to set the 

woods on fire.   

01/18/2015 Please don't allow motorized vehicles in the Teanaway community forest they have never 

been allowed there.  Motorcycles cause ruts, mud and erosion 

01/17/2015 We currently have endless opportunities to back country ski, trail run, hike and climb - 

and I am a fan of all these activities and partake in them frequently.  As you know out moto opportunities 

are limited - please consider providing opportunities for moto users with this tax payer acquired land. 

01/16/2015 Glad to see consideration is being given to new motorcycle trails.  But I still disagree with 

this:    The interim use rules currently in place in the TCF apply until recreation planning is complete.    

Why?  I again repeat that motorcycles are typically given the same access rights as horseback riders, 

mountain bikers, and hikers.  These groups have been given unlimited access to the unmarked trail 

system with the qualifier that they use the trails at their own risk.  The same treatment should be given to 

motorcyclists considering we outnumber the other users and do almost all of the trail maintenance.  I'll 

be up there in the spring again clearing trail of downed trees for everyone's enjoyment and I would like to 

be doing it legally.  Please consider gving equal access rights to motorcyclists now rather than waiting for 

some undertermined amount of time (also contingent upon funding) for the recreation plan to be sorted 

out.  This is very unfair considering all the circumstances.  I have been thanked by many in the other user 

groups for clearing these trails for them each year.  Thank you. 

01/16/2015 My husbands family has been camping at the Teanaway campground for over 65 years.  

We love the natural beauty and enjoy the hiking, biking we can do in the area. And not running into 

motorized vehicles when we hike to the end of West Fork Teanaway Rd and head south to the small 

bridge and over Teanaway River and up to the logging roads up there.  It is relaxing and enjoyable, we do 

run into mountain bikers and horseback riders and they are all polite and fun to talk to.  I have heard that 

the ORV community wants into this area?  I sure hope not, when we head up to Stafford creek and other 

areas there are a lot of ORV's up there and they do not really watch for hikers, bikers or horseback riders.  

How you would want to combine them with non motorized use is a huge worry to our whole clan.  We 
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have gone to Joe Watt Canyon and Manastash and they have all the areas over there to do their off 

roading.  Please do not ruin this gorgeous area with the stench of oil and gas fumes, at Manastash we 

have run into so many rutted roads littered with oil containers and yes even empty gas containers.  I 

know you will say that mountain bikers and horseback riders also leave debris behind in their wake and 

some rutting, but not to the extent of ORV's.  Yes there are groups of ORV's who pack out their waste, 

litter etc, but I have yet to see sign of that.  And when it is fire season, you want to let them into a pristine 

area.  You would be crazy to allow that, there are so many ORV'ers who do not follow rules at all.  We 

have just missed being run over by dirt bikers and jeeps,  we even had some horse back riders who were 

behind us (we were hiking) and there was a huge upset down the hill from us.  That is not enjoyable or 

relaxing to mix with the ORV community.  Please leave the area the way it is and keep them in the areas 

they are in now, please.  We would be very willing to purchase yearly permits to camp and hike in that 

area.  That income would help with upkeep for campgrounds and roads to those areas.  Thank you for 

reading and I pray that you keep the Teanaway Community Forest the way it is has been in the past and 

the future.  

01/15/2015 Please keep these trails open for motorized use as well as for the other user groups. 

Motorized users as a general rule do lots of trail maintenance and our very good stewards of the land that 

is yours as well as ours.  In addition, motorized trail users are an important part of the economy for the 

state both private and government through licenses, fees, and taxes. Please don't eliminate this 

important and large user group from your forest plan. 

01/13/2015 The teanaway community forest is now in a state of lockdown and lockout. Except for the 

explosion of horseback riders and horse poop all over. Why are the rest of us (off-roaders ) locked out. 

There are plenty of trails that have been used for decades in this forest. It's ridiculous to have a area so 

micro managed. Come up with a plan that takes in all users not just another place for horse to poop and 

me to walk thru it 

01/12/2015 I have enjoyed this beautiful area as a responsible law abiding Motorcycle rider for many 

years. I wish to express my deep concern for any restrictions to motorcycle access that might be under 

consideration going forward.  Having been an off road motorcycle enthusiast for over fifty years, its been 

my observation that if you don't give people legal regulated areas in which to ride they, they ride all over 

the place in an unregulated irresponsible manner. This is bad for the perception of the our motorcycle 

community and bad for the land on which they ride. 

01/09/2015 Ensure motorized vehicle use is maintained on all current roads and trails as currently 

designated 

01/08/2015 Hello,  I would like to add my comments to the discussion of opening the Teanaway 

Community Forest to motorized off road vehicles (ORVs). Here are some facts:  The TCF land has always 

been off limits to ORV use, excluding snow mobiles in winter.  Historically, the area has been a 

recreational meca for hunters, fisherman, hikers, mountain bikers, horseback riders, cross country skiers 

and snowmobilers in winter.   The area is an established critical wildlife habitat, including an important elk 

calving ground.   Over the almost 20 years that I have lived adjacent to the area that is now the Teanaway 

Community Forest, all of these activities have happily co-existed with no conflict of interest.  This past 

summer, after the TCF was purchased by the State of Washington, there was a huge uptick in illegal use 

of the roads by dirt bikes and 4 wheelers. While hiking, I was run off of the trail by a group of dirt bike 

riders from Marysville, who claimed to not know the area was off limits.  The roads and game trails are 
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now extremely rutted and destroyed by the use of these vehicles in the wet season. Every time I go out 

on the trails I am picking up trash that has been left behind by these riders. I know this because I am 

finding parts and pieces of their vehicles on the trail, along with the beer cans and other debris left 

behind.    I cannot comprehend how the abundant and varied wildlife for which the area is renowned will 

co-exist with these vehicles disturbing their birthing grounds, causing noise pollution, and destroying their 

trails.  My understanding of the mission of the TCF is to promote wildlife and fish, a working forest, and if 

possible, when not interfering with the first two items, promote recreational use.  The historic 

recreational uses of the TCF fit in quite well with that mission and should be continued, however I do not 

see how allowing access by motorized ORV's will work, or be any kind of benefit. On the contrary, I see 

nothing but detrimental effects.  Allowing motorized use and dispersed camping in the forest will also 

only increase fire danger due to sparks, gasoline, oil, and campfires. Trash accumulation and waste 

disposal will become a problem.  There is already lots of public land which is open to ORV use. Land which 

is not critical wildlife habitat, nor so delicate that it is easily destroyed by the tires of these vehicles. It 

seems counter productive and against the mission of the TCF to even consider opening up this area.  

Thank you.  Barbara Peters  13341 NF Teanaway Rd. 


